SAINT LOUIS

OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR, DEAN OF FACULTIES March 31, 1957

Mr. Viktor Hamburger Department of Zoology Washington University

Dear Mr. Hamburger:

I am pleased to report your reappointment on an annual basis as Chairman of the Department of Zoology for the year 1957-58. Your total compensation for the year 1957-58, effective July 1, 1957, under your tenure appointment as Professor of Zoology, and as Chairman of the Department, will be as follows:

Salary	\$11,162.50	5
Annuity Contributions:		1
Contractual Annuity	\$ 587.50	4
Regular Annuity	\$ 587.50 \$ 1,175.00	

Your salary covers the period September 15, 1957, to June 15, 1958, and will be paid in twelve monthly payments beginning July 31 and ending June 30.

You will recall that the University received a grant from the Ford Foundation for the purpose of increasing faculty salaries. A 3% salary increase was agreed upon even though this is slightly more than the income yielded by the grant. This increase is reflected in your salary quoted above. In addition, it has been agreed that an amount equal to $1\frac{1}{2}\%$ of your salary for 1956-57 will be paid to you on or about May 31, 1957. Attached for your information is a statement concerning the Ford Foundation Grant.

Very truly yours,

Carl Tolman Vice-Chancellor, Dean of Faculties

Copy to
Dean Hall
Central Administration

Retirement and Insurance Records